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Tuesday 14 February  

School Banking commences. 

 

Monday 20 February  

Canteen open. Monday only. 

 

Wednesday 22 February  

School Council Meeting 

6.30pm 

 

Monday 13 March  

Labour Day Holiday  

 
 

 

Calendar From our Principal 
Dear parents,  

 

I would like to extend a very warm welcome to all of our 43 new students  and a  very 

warm welcome back to our existing students who are returning to us in 2017.  The year 

has started well and all classes are settled.  This is quite an achievement considering 

that all our new works have not been completed.  I would like to thank each and every 

student and family for their tolerance and patience during the first week , with builders, 

mess and activity around the school while our new rooms are finished ready for the staff 

and teachers to use.  Today we began the process of moving into our new Art and Sci-

ence room.  It will be an amazing space when things are finally organised and we are all 

looking forward to our first lessons in the room next Monday.  

 

I would also like give a huge thank you to Regi Straessle who spent countless hours at 

school over the holidays watering and lovingly tended the gardens inside the school.  The 

bright sun flowers and healthy vegetables really lifted the spirits of everyone when they 

walked in the gate.  We also had a number of parents, including two of our new families, 

who gave up the last Sunday of the holidays to help make the school ready for our stu-

dents.  The Allan, Allison, Spark, Straessle  and You families together with  John Caste-

low and Steven Woodcock, who cleaned the yard and moved furniture ensuring every-

thing was as ready as possible for the first day our students arrived.  

 

Car Parking 

It is always important at the beginning of each year to provide all families, particularly 

those that are new to Mickleham Primary with an explanation of expectations for the use 

of the parking space in front of the school.  This area is maintained and policed by the 

council, and it is important that all families follow the rules carefully.   

¶ There is a speed restriction of 10 km along the parking area  

¶ The entrance to the car park is at the Craigieburn Rd side of the school and 

the exit for the car park is the Mt Ridley Rd side of the school  

¶ The Mickleham Rd side of the car park is a NO  standing area  

¶ The area immediately in front of the office is a drop off zone in the morn-

ing.  Parents are able to stop here and watch their children enter the school 

and must then leave.  This has been set up to allow working parents the space 

to watch their children enter the grounds safely before leaving.  

If everyone is careful and mindful of others, we will all be safe leaving and arriving.  

Sue Crispe  

mailto:mickleham.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

Working With Children Check  

 

Before you can help out at the school, all helpers need a Working With Children Check. These are now completed 

online at  www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au .  

 

As a volunteer you do not need to pay a fee and it is valid for 5 years.  

 

If you currently have a card then please check the expiry and renew your card online if required.  

 

From the Office 

9 February 2017  

Issue 1 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)  
 
The Camps, Sports & Excursion Fund (CSEF) is an initiative aimed at assisting low income families  to cover the 

costs of school trips and sporting activities.  

If you hold a current Health Care Card (HCC) or  Pensioner Concession Card (PCC), you may be eligible to claim this  

benefit.   

 

Please come and see Jodi in the office for more information.   

School Banking  
 

Please note that School Banking will now take place on Tuesday  and  

students should bring their weekly deposits on this day, beginning Tuesday 14 February . 

 

For every deposit made at school, students will receive a silver Dollarmite token.  

Once a student has individually collected 10 tokens they may be redeemed for a banking 

reward item, in recognition of their continued savings behaviour.  

 

Thank you for supporting the School Banking Program at Mickleham Primary.  

Regular attendance is crucial for your child’s learning.  Missing a small number of days can have a large impact 

on their achievement and ultimately their future prospects.  Being on time and remaining for the entire day can 

also have a massive effect. A high number of absences makes it difficult for them to follow a sequence in their 

learning.  Regular punctual attendance ensures they don’t fall behind in their work.    Did you know that being 

late by just one hour each day, is equivalent to being absent for 40 school days?   

 

Classroom lessons start promptly at 9.00am each morning, the bell to enter the classroom rings at 8.55am.  We 

are asking that all families have their children at school on time each day and make every effort to keep them 

at school until 3.30pm each afternoon.   

 

We appreciate your support with having your children at school, on time every day.   

Sue Crispe  

Attendance  
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From the Office 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Can all families please check that they have the Tiqbiz app loaded onto their phone and are receiving notifications  

regularly.  

 

If you are not sure or are having trouble with your account, please come and see Jodi in the office.  

 

Tiqbiz is our primary communication tool here at Mickleham Primary School and it is essential that all families ensure 

they have access to it.  

 

The instructions below explain how to download and access Tiqbiz from your smartphone, tablet or pc  



 

School Council 

 

 

Welcome back I hope everyone has had a wonderful break and are replenish ready for term one.  A special 

welcome to our preps and the new families that have joined our community.  We have a busy and short term 

ahead and look forward to what the term brings.  

 

Just a reminder about the car park that we need to be vigilant and that we can not park on the side closest 

to the road.  

 

Always happy to have a chat  

 

Rebecca Morelli  

School Council President  



 

Canteen News 

Parents and Friends 
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Once a week, on Mondays, our school offers a canteen service staffed by volunteers.  

 

A note went home for parents (or even grandparents) to fill in, if they wish to volunteer for canteen  

duty. Any help will be greatly appreciated even if you can volunteer just once a term.  

 

Canteen will re -open on Monday 20 February. A new menu will be sent home at the end of next week. Students can pur-

chase food at morning recess and lunchtime only. It will not be open at afternoon recess.  

Welcome back, and welcome to all our new families. I hope you all have a wonderful break.  

 

Reusable Lunch Order Bags  

 

We are offering the Reusable lunch order bags again this year, so if you are interested, please complete the form and 

return to you classroom teachers with money by Monday 13 th  February 2017.  

(Form will be placed on Tiqbiz)  

 

Meeting  

 

Our first Parents and Friends meeting will be held on Thursday 16th February 2017, at 2.30pm, in the library.      

 

Come along and join us to help with our fundraising, make new friends and make a difference to our school.  

 

Babies and toddlers are more than welcome.  

 

Hope to see you there  

 

Thanks 

Lin 



 

Out of School Hours Care 
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